Minutes of a Cottonwood Heights Community Council Meeting held
July 5, 2000 in the Cottonwood Heights Recreation Center, 7500 South
2700 East at 6:30 p.m.

Present — Joan Carman, Jerri Harwell, Kathy Trane, Bill Morris, Bob Good, Brett
Besser, Steve Hill.
Excused — Richard Guthrie, Gordon Nicholl

General Business
The Meeting was called&order by Joan Carman at 6:40 p.m.

Upon motion made by Jerri Harwell, seconded by Bill Morris, and passed unanimously, it
was
RESOLVED, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.

Joan Carman explained the election process for the election scheduled for November
2000.

Sheriff’s Report
Kent Mackay was not present for the sheriff’s report.
Incorporation.

Joan explained the lack of action at present by all the community councils involved in
getting signatures.

Don Machin asked some questions and got into a discussion with Joan Carman. Steve
Hill left at this time as he didn’t want to listen to this discussion.

Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Brett Besser, and approved unanimously,
it was

RESOLVED, to write a letter of invite to the Salt Lake County Commissioners,
preferably Mark Shurtleff, to attend a meeting and discuss, in detail, the budgetary
process and the affect of incorporation on the Cottonwood Heights area.

ACCT Report

As there is still no appointed representative, there was no representation at the last
meeting. Joan asked for volunteers. Jerri Harwell volunteered to attend the July meeting.

ZONING
#18819 3285 Danish Circle HO Gift Baskets

Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Cathy Trane, and passed unanimously, it
was
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RESOLVED, to extend this application 30 days to give the applicant an
opportunity to appear before the community council.

#18839 6890 South 2300 East 60Ft Monopole — US Postal Service.
There was no representative here to discuss this application. Kathy Minor and Cathy
Trane expressed their dismay at the location. The only recourse available at this time
appears to be an appeal to the planning commission.
Upon motion made by Bob Good, seconded by Bill Morris, and passed unanimously, it
was

RESOLVED, to write a letter from the Council to the Planning Commission,
supporting the concerns of the neighbors of Whitmore Way, particularly because it was
approved for one place and then moved West 60 ft. without notification to the neighbors.

#18873 2649 Fort Union Questar — Regulator Station
On the Murray City property inside the fence.
Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Jerri Harwell, and passed unanimously, it
was
RESOLVED, to approve this application.

Sheriff’s Report

Kent Mackay arrived. He had been to a large (4-house) fire on Danish Road. He reported
on a met. lab bust in the neighborhood (Greenfield Village) and the Night Out Against
Crime on August 1%, at Bella Vista School. He encouraged everyone to attend.

He entertained questions from the citizens

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Next meeting august 2, 2000 at 6:30 (Place TBA).
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